HIDDEN LAKE HOA MEETING
Minutes of the annual meeting of the Hidden Lake Home Owners Association. 

The annual meeting was held at the Derby’s Residence,15201 S Lake Ridge Way, on February 25, 2010 at 5:30 p.m., Oregon City, Oregon.
Those in Attendance: 
Ray and Kathy Derby

Bruce and Anita Ament

Kevin and Cheryl Barry
Jim Jansen 
Jody Winkenbach
Darrell and Patty McNeel

Mindy Mayer
Home Owners Voting By Proxy:

To Peter Clark:  Shane Spiess and Kent Ziegler
To Darrell McNeel: Brian Griffiths
To Winkenbach’s:  Tai Nguyen

To Ray Derby:  Peter Clark, Chris Bowdish, and Cody Bjugan

To Board:  17902 S Hidden Lake Drive (Rose Country Realty representing the bank)
The meeting was called to order by HOA President Ray Derby.
Reports were given as follows:

Minutes of the previous meeting of Hidden Lake Homeowner were unanimously approved.

Treasurers Report:
Ray Derby, President, gave the financial report and Financial Statements were handed out to those in attendance. The Statements were reviewed and unanimously approved. Past due collections have improved due to several properties that have closed recently.
Our HOA attorney is actively pursuing delinquent home owner’s association dues. 
Landscape Committee Report:
The area on the east side just before the bridge will be seeded in the spring. The landscape buffer around the utility boxes near the bridge and lake has been completed. The area is not irrigated but drought tolerant plants were used.

Kevin Barry received a gift card for his assistance with snow removal this winter.

It was noted that Mike LaClaire’s (common area landscape maintenance contractor) tractor is stored on site and Ray Derby is checking to see if it would be available for snow removal in the future.

Mike is under contract for common area landscape maintenance for the 2010 year.

Kevin Barry and Jim Jansen volunteered to take care of the burning of the debris that was removed from Abernathy creek last year. Ray Derby has information from the County re: burn days and will coordinate the effort with Kevin and Jim.

Gate Report:
Hidden Lake Home Owners association has take over the programming of the entry gate. If you have programming needs for access to Hidden Lake Estates contact Darrell McNeel at 503-631-8525 or by email at darrell@cepdx.com 

Programming fees are:
New or additional Gate Access Codes $45.00

Programming of Gate Fob $45.00 (This does not include the cost of the fob)

Temporary Gate Access Code $45.00

All fees are paid to Hidden Lake Estates.

Gate maintenance will continue to be provided by Metro Security.

Security Camera installation at the entrance was discussed and it was agreed that it was cost prohibitive to install cameras at this time. 

Insurance Report:
We have changed our Liability Insurance carrier which resulted in an annual savings of approximately $300.00
It was noted that we do not have current certificates of insurance from Mike LaClaire, our landscaper; he will be contacted and will need to provide current insurance certificates.
Architectural Review Committee Report:
Bruce Ament and Darrell McNeel were nominated and elected to serve on the Architectural Review Committee for one year.

There are no reviews to report at this time.

Please make sure if you are planning any changes to the exterior of your home or landscaping that you contact the Architectural Review Committee before you proceed. This includes for example roofs, change of exterior paint colors, landscaping etc.

Installation of Warning Signs Up Date:

The Private Property, No Trespassing, No Fishing and Private Community signs have been purchased and we are looking for someone to volunteer to help Ray Derby with the installation.
Election of Officers:
Ray Derby will serve another year as President. Jody Wickenbach agreed to serve another term as Treasurer and Patty McNeel will serve another year as Secretary.
New Business:
Ten home owners are currently involved in the Property Tax appeal. Ray Derby is checking with the attorney for an update on the progress. 
The meeting was recessed until Thursday March 4, 2010. The meeting will resume at the Derby Residence at 7:00pm on March 4, 2010 to discuss and vote on the Amendment proposal to annex Lot 23. If you cannot attend the resumption of the annual meeting be sure to send your proxy vote re: the amendment to Ray Derby, 15201 S Lake Ridge Way, Oregon City, Oregon 97045.   
 Patty McNeel
 Secretary

